

January 2018
Dear Parents,








I hope you all had an enjoyable Christmas holidays and are ready to get started on the learning for this term.
This term our class will be learning about the Jacobites. 
The Pupils will be learning about:

· The key figures involved in the Jacobite rebellions.
· Scottish culture in the 18th century

· Chronological order and bias

· The main events throughout period of the Jacobite rebellions and the causes that led up to them.
In Maths we have started the term with a unit on fractions with a focus on fractions of a quantity and equivalent fractions. After this pupils will be working on time, learning how to convert between digital and analogue. The pupils will continue to use the programme called ‘Big Maths’ to improve mental calculations. Every week pupils will take part in CLIC Challenges and Total Recall Challenges to improve personal scores. A copy of P5 Learn It’s can be seen on the school website.
This term our class novel will be the ‘Billionaire Boy’ by David Walliams.  In reading and spelling we will be following the Active Literacy Programme combined with the Reflective Reading strategies to improve understanding of a text. 
For writing we are focusing on persuasive writing at the start of the term and we will be working hard on adding description to our imaginative writing to enhance the setting and characters. 
· P.E.: P5 have P.E. on Monday, Thursday and Friday, please ensure your child has P.E. kit on these days.

· Homework: Homework will be handed out on a Monday and is to be handed in on Thursday. Spelling tests will be on Friday of the same week. Please could you sign your child’s work. For reading groups that receive a reading task this will be handed out on a Wednesday and is due in the following Tuesday.
· Please help your child develop their personal organisation by encouraging them to check their P.E. kits, equipment and reading books are in school every day.

Kind Regards,

Miss Bain

